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Dear All Members of TLTA
Birch Spring Cottage ... our view for 92 years... lots of changes ... houses replacing trees but,
the beauty and LOVE by all members of our Family for Tennanah Lake has never changed.
We are excited in knowing that Joy Blake Krug, her husband Paul & Family are now continuing
their family tradition at Tennanah Lake ©
Our best to all for this Memorial Day Weekend & Years to Come. '
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A long awaited improvement came to pass with the opening of Route 17 as far as
Roscoe. Another improvement is the construction of a new sluiceway and wider
road at the end of the Lake; understand the County did a fine construction
Jon .

FREMONT PLAN BOARD NAMED

A five member planning Board has been named in the town o Fremont, according
to Supervisor Joseph F. Winkler of Hankins. The new Board becomes the 15th
unit in Sullivan County of 22 political subdivisions. Fremont is the 10th
town to become involved in the County planning program. Appointed to the
Board were George Woolley, a salesman; Mrs. Marge Hillriegel, a housewife;
Charles Geier, a retired policeman; James McManus, an accountant; and,
Mrs. William McCoo, a housewife. Frederick Starck of Callicoon, Chairman of
the Sullivan County Planning Board, praised the township for its action. He
noted that the town was one of the first communities in the County to adopt
the state Jjunk yard model ordinance. Woolley has been named Chairman. The
first meeting in November was attended by County Planning Administrator
Joseph Purcell, Starck and Raymond Sherwood, recently elected President of
the County Federation of Planners.

Dina and Michael Pavelka will be opening Rieping‘'s Lodge May 1lst and have
extended a warm invitation to our members to drop in during their summer

vacations. Mike is presently managing the famous Jupiter Island Club at

Hobe Sound, Fla.

Christmas vacation was a gay one for Dick Lipman who took off to London to
vieit his girl. They both emjoyed a supervised tour of Europe, ending with
several days of skiing in Salzburg, Austria.

ILast Octcober when the geese came to the Lake, John Brown reports they arrivge
like a cloud and mede a tremendous racket. The Lake seemed covered from shore
to shore. Then the gunners opened up and most of them were gone in a flash.
The next day many of them floated up on the shore unretrieved - a sad sight.

Bob Crawford, grandson of Sally and Charles Ackerman, is now employed by the
City of San Diego and is engaged to be married to a U. of C. Berkeley senior.
Congratulations and best wishes!

Barbara Ann Georgesue will present her parents Mary Ida and Dan Lipman with a
grandchild this Spring. To fortify themselves for the momentous occasion the
Lipmans are headed south to relax in the sun.
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Jack Langan, Sr., will retain the tile of the Mickey Mantle of Tennanah until
and unless someone comes up with a homer at this summer's Ball Game.

Eugene Bonopaine is attending Wagnmer College and has enhanced the school's
Concert Band with his talent as first Alto Sax Player.

The Irv Brenners enjoyed the'bolidays in Florida this winter.

Anita and Doug Robertson drove to California this Fall on their vacation,
v1§1t1ng Rusty Hodge a few days. Rusty presently holds the World's Champion-
ship for Decathelon, a feat he achieved by bhis own self training - sans coach.

Carl Tishler saw the New Year in at good old Lake Tennanah.

Sue and Steve Marks off for a vacation to Puerto Rico, leaving their 18 month
ol: daughter with Grandma. Eleanor and Marty will take off to Fla. on their
return.

Virginia Robertson's cottage was broken into Thanksgiving time, the redwood
door smashed and glass in second door broken to permit entry. The State Police
have been cooperative and will patrol the Lake once a month.

That U. F. O. people thought they saw over Camelback, Andes, Catskill and
other points turned out to be Alice Thiessen. She, Alice Ann and Hank are
really enjoying the ski slopes.

Adair Albee spent Christmas vacation in Fla. with her mother. She is now
teaching in Conn. Lymme is returning to college this term.

Ginny Robertson has been appointed Fashion Co-ordinator for Macy's and all its
Branch stores.

Orchids to Meyer Schiffino who rescued some people caught in the first blizzard
and really stranded. He was returning home from Heritage farm when he came
upon the people in distress. A goocd Samaritan indeed!

Harriet and Frank Hall; winter visitors, enjoying their new home right through
New Year.

Congratulations to Dr. Archer Thiessen (Ph.D.) He is building a new home at
Los Alamos and we wish him many happy years.

Hunting season made a lot of Tennanah Lakers happy this year. Joe Levine got
his first deer (not counting Sylvia) - a 170 1bh. doe, probsbly the largest
taken by Lake folk. Frank Ariosta got his limit; Bill Terry shot a buck and
a doe - how about that; Harvey Albee snared his deer the last day of the

season.

Congratulations to Betty and Max Tishler on the birth of their grandson. Be -
sides raising children and grandchildren they have great success raising
orchids. In her spare time Retty leads a group who play two pianos in her
living room during the winter. They play as a foursome - eight hands. Two
of the hands belong to talented Alice Ann Richmond.
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Paul Schiffino has been accepted at St. Louis University and his sister,
Robyn, is representing the Academy of the Holy Angels in a nation-wide
speaking contest. Congratulations and good luck to both.

Josephine Rieping is enJjoying her first winter in her lovely new home.

Ethel Crowley is off to Florida after enjoying many Fall and Winter week-
ends with relatives and friends at the Lake.

Janet and Hank Blake, with daughter Joy, are winging their way to Cal. for
a well earned vacation. They closed shop with a holiday Open House and will
re-open in the Spring.

Bud and Dot Schiffino off to the land of sunshine after enjoying a wonder -
ful Christmas at Heritage Farm. Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cardone of N. Y. C.
were among their house guests.

Don Robertson having fun on the White Plains Track Team, also holding down
a part-time job at Secor Farms Riding Academy in charge of Tac room.

Re Marks transferred from Parsons College in Iowa to Pershing in Neb., reports
she is enJjoying it to the hilt.

Paramus Catholic Boy's High School has young Ed DeSalvio as an active member
of their Track team. %S 5

In spite of all the snow, Marion and Meyer Schiffino are enjoying every
minute of Winter at the Lake. The Jay Staffords and Henry Pedersons of Staten
Island were among their holiday guests.

The DeSalvio-Ferrara clan are still whizzing through space. Mom and Dad

Ferrara in Miami Peach after a Caribbean cruise. Jim and Phyllis back from
Aruba in time to greet their fifth grandchild - a little girl. Kay and Paul
spent New Year at Guerney's Inn, Montauk. Dr. Joe and his wife off to

Montego Bay to meet brother Frank and Dot. Young Ralph is at O. C. S.
School, Fort Knox, Ky.

Adrienne Langan planning to pull up stakes in Brooklyn and move to Conn.
near Lyn and Dick Langan.
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Julie and Don Allan purchased the Nate Peet home in Rockland where Julie has
opened a beauty shop. Don has opened a barber shop next to the Shell station
on old Rte. 17. Good luck to both -.it is a fine thing to have new business

in town.

Good news for Fishermen!!! Alice Thiessen has decided to stock the Lake or
else! She and fishing party fished the Beaverkill and transported small
mouth bass to you know where. She suggests that everyome throw back their
catch to multiply, and has conned her fishing club to do this. What loyalty!

Gloria and Don McCausland entertained her mother, Ida Minkler, over the
holidays, as well as many other relatives and friends. After a constant
round of parties, Gloria is planning two vacations - one with and one sans
children. Which comes first, Gloria?

Marie and George Crowley plamning a southern vacation, visiting daughter

Celine Tolley at Virginia Beach en route.

PROPERTY SOLD:

together with a S room dwelling, was sold by Mrs. F. B.

A lake front lot,
who will use it as their summer

MaDan to Mr. and Mrs. Meyer of Long Island,
home .

I MEMORIAM

Fred Steinhauser, November 26, 1966, after a long illness.

Fred "Bud'" MaDan, Jr., October 22, 1966, of leukemia.

BIRTH CONGRATULATIONS TO's Recia : s e sty
Ann and Frank Ariota on the birth of a daughter, Leanne, October 23, 1966.

Kay and Ken McCausland on the birth of a daughter, Grace Elizabeth.

May this o0ld Gaelic blessing express my New Year wishes to you all:

‘'May the roads rise with you,
And the wind be always at your back;
And may the Lord hold you in the hollow of his hand."

- Virginia Robertson, Sec'y.
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“A good Beaver Stick Day”
View from my Kayak heading Home .

Memories

Warmest Personal Regards to all...Richard Lﬁpan




